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July 11,2014

Dear Members of the Prescription Drug Abuse Prevention Council,

This letter serves to notify you that I am appointing an additional member to serve on the 
Prescription Drug Abuse Prevention Council.

Effective immediately, I am adding a seat to be filled by a county coroner who shall assist the 
Council with its mission of collecting and assessing critical data, including numbers of overdose 
deaths, and developing a State Plan to combat and prevent prescription drug abuse in South 
Carolina. I hereby appoint Rusty Clevenger, Coroner of Spartanburg County and President of 
the South Carolina Coroner’s Association, to fill the aforementioned seat. Coroner Clevenger’s 
contact information is as follows:

Mr. Rusty Clevenger 
Coroner of Spartanburg County 
(864) 809-3241
cclevenger@spartanburgcounty.org

On behalf of the people of South Carolina, thank you for your continued hard work on this 
Council and your dedication to the prevention of prescription drug abuse in our great state. God 
bless.
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